
PREFACE

Malignant tumors of breast are relatively easily detectable. 
Majority of tumors may be detected by a nonexpensive method 
as breast self examination, yet their complex biologic 
behaviour astound science. As a consequence, the morbidity 
and mortality due to this disease is steadily increasing. 
Greater numbers of breast tumors in Gujarat are detected at 
late stages chiefly due to social set-up.

At the Endocrinology Division, we started work on estrogen- 
and progesterone- receptors in late 1983's. Gradually, we 
realised the intricacy with prognostication and monitoring 
in advanced breast cancers and thought it worthly to work 
with it which emerged into the presentation of this thesis.

I express my sincere gratitude to my guide, Dr. (Miss) J.M.
i

Bhatavdekar, Head, Division of Endocrinology, who has 
always inspired me to execute the present work.

I am also thankful to Dr. D.D. Patel, Deputy Director and 
Chief, Surgical unit for his keen interest in this study.

I am very much thankful to Dr. D.D. Giri, Associate 
Professor, Department of Pathology, for reviewing
histopathology reports of the patients included in the 
present study and for guidance from time to time.



I am very much thankful to Dr. D.B. Balar, Head, Departments 
of Cancer Biology and Pathology, for providing necessary 
facilities.

I am thankful to Dr. T. B.Patel, Ex-Director, The Gujarat 
Cancer and Research Institute, Ahmedabad, for providing 
faculty position and permitting me to study for Ph.D.

I am also thankful to Dr. H.L.Patel, Director, The Gujarat 
Cancer and Research Institute, Ahmedabad.

I heartily thank my colleagues, Mrs. H.G. Shah, Mr. N.H. 
Karelia, Mrs. H.H.Vora, Ms. N.Ghosh and Ms. T.P. Suthar, for 
their constant help in bringing out the present work.

I appreciate the constant support offered to me by my family 
members and especially my wife Bhavana during the entire 
tenure of this work. I am also thankful to Mr. Dilip Patel 
for the art work of the thesis.

Last but not the least, I am thankful to the patients 
included in the present study without whom, this work would 
not have been possible. I also express my deep affliction 
for the deceased patients during the tenure of the present 
work.

Date : \H - 12 - 1990. Sunil N. Trivedi


